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[image: ]I love Spring with the budding trees, blossoming flowers, and so many beautiful birds returning to Rhode Island. 
Our love of gardening has brought us all together as friends. The past few months we have cancelled meetings, luncheons, and our Annual Flower Show because of the Norovirus. Even though that time was not spent as we may have expected, it gave us time to contemplate what is important, and to appreciate the beauty in the little things.
The Federation continues to update our Bylaws, prepare our new Budget, plan events, organize ceremonies, and optimistically, our Life Members Group Luncheon that provides funding up to $4000 annually to winners of this scholarship. 
The RIFGC has offered free trees to our clubs in honor of Arbor Day this year. We are all homebound by our Governor. The date has been moved to the Fall. We are still planning a Habitat for Humanity planting. We just do not have dates for these great events currently. 
The RIFGC Flower Show was cancelled this year.Candance Morgenstern and Judy Gray created a fun idea. They invited all the designers who so graciously entered our flower show to be a part of this new “Virtual Adventure”. In the comforts of their home, where all the creativity begins, we saw what designers can do in our time of social distancing.’ Great job Candance and Judy! Pictures of some designs of the Virtual Flower Show are shown on Page 7. 
The RIFGC has sent out notes of encouragement and words of good health to our club members and their families as they stay home and now prepare their summer gardens. 
Some great stories shared by members of the RIFGC: The Hameho Garden Club of Barrington’s president asked the members to share their personal stories of happy moments during this time at home to be sent to all club members. One member wrote of a small tube feeder that hangs outside her kitchen window. She enjoyed the steady visitors of Purple Goldfinch, American Goldfinch, Tufted Titmouse, Black-capped Chickadees, and so many more beautiful birds. 
A Sogkonate Garden Club of Little Compton’s member shared some beautiful and peaceful nature videos that helped reduce anxiety that families may have been experiencing.
[bookmark: _Hlk39133033]A member of The Barrington Garden Club volunteers at a food pantry helping others in need while taking a chance with her own health. Stay healthy everyone. Deb Ort, President
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The NGC Headquarters’ floor rug with each state club’s crest.
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RIFGC Board Meetings 

2020
June 4, 2020, virtual voting
September 17, 2020
October 22, 2020
December 3, 2020
2021
January 28, 2021
February 25, 2021
March 25, 2021
April 22, 2021
June 3, 2021
September 16, 2021
October 28, 2021
December 2, 2021
Please send submissions for the next issue of the RIFGC NEWS to President Deb Ort. The next Issue’s deadline is September 18, 2020.
Club Presidents are invited to include an article about a program or event that their club especially enjoyed. Photos are appreciated.  Also, please include any changes to your Executive Board. 







Various Event Information

RIFGC Education Day
TBA 

December 3, 2020 is our Holiday Luncheon. We will include gaieties of the past to applaud our 90th Anniversary Celebration. Location TBD
April 8-11, 2021 the RIFGC Flower Show will be held at the RI Convention Center. Show theme “Our World”
April 22, 2021 we will host our Annual Meeting and Awards Ceremony. An event that is always interesting and entertaining. Location TBD
June 18-20, 2021 The Newport Flower Show theme “Voices In The Garden”
December 2,2021 Holiday luncheon
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RIFGC AWARDS’ COMMITTEE
On May 14, 2020, the RIFGC Awards’ Committee met at Garden City Center in Cranston, RI to review the 2019 Club Awards.  The Committee wore their masks and practiced social distancing. The Awards this year were all fantastic and therefore hard to get an agreement on one winner for each category. But we did come to an amicable agreement at the end. 
Pictured, starting on the left is Kathleen Damiani and Cheryl Celeste our Awards co-chairs. Next is Blakely Szosz our ex-officio then Sue Redden, our Parliamentarian and Deb Ort, President. 
We will be sending out the Award winners’ announcement by email on June 4, 2020. Certificates and checks will be sent by mail to the winning clubs. 

NOTICE FROM NGC REGARDING AWARDS
Dear State Presidents,

The NGC Awards Committee had every intention to mail the NGC awards out to state presidents. Unfortunately, the factory that makes the Flower Show rosettes was forced to close during the pandemic and has just reopened with a limited staff.
 
Pat Young, NGC Awards chairman expects to receive the shipment of Flower Show rosettes in the next two weeks and will ship the NGC award package to you soon after.
 
NGC appreciates your patience during this time.
 
Kindest regards,
Mary Warshauer, First Vice-President NGC 
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Join us this summer for our annual fundraiser event!
RIFGC Life Member Group Luncheon
    Annual Meeting & Scholarship Awards
	
Thursday, August 13, 2020
at
The Dunes Club, 137 Boston Neck Rd., Narragansett, RI

Join us as we introduce our 2020 scholarship winner as we present her with her well-deserved scholarship and learn about her goals for the future.

11:30 AM Social gathering & cash bar 
12:00PM Luncheon: trio of salads (lobster, chicken & edamame)  
Dessert: summer berry cheesecake tart & coffee

The meeting and awarding of the scholarship will be followed by a program featuring Julie Christina, Blithewold Horticulturist, who will present
 a creative design program using seasonal flowers.
Opportunity Drawing to follow!

For reservations, please send check of $54.00, payable to RIFGC-LMG  
by August 3, 2020, to
 Paul Nunes 920 County St., Seekonk, MA 02771
E-Mail address: pbnunes4@gmail.com

All are welcome to attend this event which supports our scholarship program!

Special thanks to Janice Panoff for sponsoring us at the Dunes Club.


Hameho Garden Club 
During Social Distancing
(Put together into a FUN poem, by a
 Hameho GC member Margaret)

Eloise is knitting to pass time away,
A beautiful shawl of multi-color gray.

Rena’s at her kiln doing pottery glaze,
Beautiful containers for the holidays.

Debbi must stay home, no travel today. When
COVID-19 ends, you can be on your way.

Michele is the envy of all. Her grandchildren
are with her, having a ball.

Eileen’s planning classes for her preschool.
Her creative teaching is St. Luke’s jewel.

Priscilla, always friendly as friendly as can
be, she waves from her window like a true
bourgeoisie.

Susan is busy with “League of Women
Voters” stuff. We must remember
there’s an election coming up.

Marion and husband are staying home. They
can’t travel right now to cities like Rome.

Joyce’s manicure shop is closed for the
duration. A few chipped nails won’t be her ruination.

Agent Lynne can take your order
For travel when COVID-19 is over.

Aleta is calm as calm as can be.
She did yoga this morning and is now tension
free.

Charlotte goes driving with Frank every day.
This passes time and keeps tension away.

Naomi is watching the weather each day.
She’s planning a garden in her special way.

Judie’s writing emails, so she can’t roam.
She’s planning with others to keep old folks
at home.



Paula’s home for the duration, but she knows
what to do. Her garden is waiting to be planted anew.

Louise is on the telephone chatting with friends.
Her way of communicating until COVID-19 ends. 

Pat’s back from Hawaii to her RI home. Two weeks of isolation if she tries to roam.

Linda is enjoying a glass of wine
During her evening Netflix time.

Nancy can’t be with her family today,
But can still wave at Margaret during
 senior shopping day.

For Sue this is nothing out of the blue.
She lived in England during WWII.

Joan, our treasurer is keeping Hameho
accounts. To be sure we all pay, she needs a head count.

Karen is thinking of programs that are fun
To put in the yearbook for 2021.

Roberta is home with her husband today.
She misses the family, but knows not to
stray.

Wendy’s good spirit and kindness prevail.
A strength COVID-19 could never derail.

Our President, Nicki, I’ve left for the last.
Her devotion to Hameho can’t be surpassed.
We salute you, Madam President, as a very
good lass.




From Margaret:” I relax when I write, and I wrote this just for fun. I was imagining what the Hameho members are doing during "social distancing”.


By Linda Alves, Chair
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Habitat for Humanity 
On November 2, 2019 President Deb Ort, Pat Yearwood of Western Cranston Garden Club, Linda Alves, Habitat of Humanity chairwoman and eight RI Young Marines planted, amended the soil with compost and mulched at a Habitat home in Bristol.  
[image: ]We dug twenty-six holes; twenty-five Kerria, Plantifloras for a privacy hedge and one China Girl Holly as an accent. It was a cool and sunny fall day which was perfect for this project. The planting went quickly with so many helpful people and the RI Young Marines learned a great deal about how to plant shrubs.  
[image: ]Thank you to the Bristol Garden Club members for lending us shovels, Vera Bowen for delivering the shovels to the location, the Western Cranston Garden Club for donating gloves and Blakely Szosz for her landscape and horticulture expertise.  
A very BIG “thank you” to all the RI Young Marines and their leader, Wayne Hamilton; they were a pleasure to work with and a tremendous help!
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Barrington Garden Club wishes every Federation Member safe keeping!
We have kept everyone in our Club tied in during this pandemic with many BLASTS!

Our Club has a very special award given every two years to a member who has served the club in an outstanding manner.  This award was donated anonymously in honor of Ora Hopkins, who was a tireless member dedicated to civic beautification and the environment.  Ora was President from 1956-58 and the award has been given out every two years since 1959.

The selection of this very prestigious award is made by the President in her outgoing year.  The "Ora Hopkins Award" this year is presented to, SANDI TINYK!!!  

On the first warm, sunny afternoon in Sandi's front lawn with a neighbor lingering on and husband nearby and myself I deposited her gift halfway to her then safely back away!  She didn't know what I was bringing, and I had to blink back the tears and clear my throat so she could figure out what was happening!  Congratulations Sandi!!!

We are continuing throughout the summer with maintaining seven town gardens and Osamequin Nature Preserve while maintaining proper distancing from one another.

As this is an election year, we have had to vote in By-Laws revision, Nomination of Officers and Nominating Committee all by e-mail voting.  We had great response from Membership and all motions passed.

Our new Executive Board will begin their term at Noon on May 19, 2020 and we welcome the incoming Officers: 

President:                           	Nina Kurtz
Vice-President                   	Deb Matson
Treasurer                           	Joyce Marabello
Recording Secretary        	Debbie Brown
Corresponding Secretary 	Claire Boyes
Ex-Officio                          	Cynthia Johnson

[image: ]The cancellation of the last two and a half months of activities of our Club have not diminished our enthusiasm.  New Program Chairs are busy setting up the Fall start of our Program Season and we will celebrate the outgoing and incoming Officers and Committee Members when we are able to gather together again.....the last two wonderful years of memories sustain us and we will "carry on"!   All the best to everyone!
Cynthia Johnson, President
Barrington Garden Club
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[bookmark: _Hlk39150121]QUONONOQUOTT GARDEN CLUB
Not unlike other statewide and nationwide garden clubs, the Quononoquott Garden Club has been relatively quiet since the onset of the pandemic. We are taking it on a month by month basis with the obvious intention of abiding by the current social distancing and quarantining dictates. Most, if not all members, primarily reside in Jamestown and Jamestown has been spared any great number of infected residents.
[image: ]One event that did take place was a seed packet giveaway to the students of Melrose School, located in Jamestown. The club provided the seeds, members donated the planting soil and one member, MaryJo Diem prepared the planting and care instructions. The distribution was organized by the youth outreach chair, Molly Chamberlain with Kathy Bennett and Nicole Contino assisting over a two-day period, while maintaining recommended social distancing.
[image: ]
Seed packet giveaway - Molly Chamberlain 
(far right in QGC apron) and Nicole Contino (far left)

[image: ]Members have been working individually or in pairs to clean out the pollinator garden and firehouse museum garden, allowing for a better display of [image: ]the spring bulbs.
One member, Jill Bendick, has been making masks. Originally, she made them for family members but then expanded the enterprise to include others. To date, she has made an impressive 150! Masks made by QGC member, Jill Bendick.


[image: ] 
Given a dearth of news items and photographs, Denise Lazo, co-president and editor of the Quonoquott Garden Club newsletter, challenged members to submit original photographs of floral arrangements, flowers in their gardens or garden designs. 
One of the photographs submitted by Brenda Ratcliff in response to the challenge proposed the editor of the Quononoquott newsletter, Denise Lazo.







Submitted by Denise Lazo and Heidi Sommers Co-Presidents QUONONOQUOTT GARDEN CLUB
 [image: ]
VERY IMPORTANT TOPIC!
A speaker from the “cancelled” NGC May Annual Meeting
Topic would have been on Jumping Worms.

Bernadette Williams Plant, Pest, and Disease Specialist Division of Forestry–Forest Health – 
Department of Natural Resources 

“Worms and Worms that Jump!” Williams describes the destructive properties of jumping worms, which can spread through plant sales and exchanges and destroy soil, so nothing grows. 
Attendees will learn what to look for and steps to take to prevent the spread of worms, especially when plants are relocated from one garden to another place. Williams has been working with invasive species, particularly worms, for 18 years. She hails from Pennsylvania and holds undergraduate and graduate degrees from the University of Pittsburgh. 
Nearly all earthworms in the Northeast today are non-native, and these European and Asian invasives are altering the soil structure and chemistry of our forests.  They consume the critical layer of organic matter that supplies vital nutrients for plants and provides food, protection, and habitat for wildlife. However, jumping worms are especially concerning. These Asian exotics devour organic matter more rapidly than their European counterparts, stripping the forest of the layer critical for seedlings and wildflowers. Jumping worms grow twice as fast, reproduce more quickly, and can infest soils at high densities. In areas of heavy infestation, native plants, soil invertebrates, salamanders, birds, and other animals may decline. Jumping worms can severely damage roots of plants in nurseries, gardens, forests, and turf. They, along with other invasive worms, can also help spread invasive plant species by disturbing the soil. Jumping worms are widespread across much of the Northeast, Southeast and Midwestern US, and the first records date to the late 19th century. Unfortunately, relatively little is known about them compared to European earthworms.  
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European species
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Common species




NATIONAL GARDEN WEEK: JUNE 7-13, 2020
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Celebrate National Garden Week in Your Community
Join NGC clubs across the country and celebrate National Garden Week, June 7/13, 2020. Promote the NGC objectives of beautification, education of environmental efforts, gardening, and involvement of Garden Clubs in your community. This week is an opportunity to encourage pride in your community, interest new members, and work with other groups to be part of those efforts.
Ideas to consider:
· Plan an educational program and/or workshop at your local library, public garden or garden center.
· Sponsor a hands-on "How Do You Select Flowers/Shrubs for Your Garden" workshop at an area nursery.
· Plan a garden tour. This is a great time to share your knowledge of growing, while sharing ideas.
· Beautify a manageable blighted area or enhance an existing garden. This would be a good opportunity to work with other groups.
· Plan an activity with a youth group or school students.
· Place a plant or flower arrangement at public facilities, along with one of the beautiful National Garden Week posters.
Be creative!
Share the value and efforts of Garden Clubs with your community! Encourage members of your community to be involved! Interest potential members!
Publicity is the key to the promotion of National Garden Week. From the NGC Website, you can download the National Garden Week proclamation. By inviting the mayor to sign this proclamation, you have a photo opportunity to submit to the local newspaper to kick off the week. Share a photo and write up of your National Garden Week activities with your local newspaper. Share your projects by sending photos to the NGC Flickr Website. 


Rhode Island Rose Society cancelling events
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Dear Fellow Gardeners,

Please make it known that the Rhode Island Rose Society has cancelled all its member events through July 1, 2020.

We will no longer be holding Rose Fest 2020 on May 2, nor our annual Rose Show on June 20, due to the threat posed by the coronavirus.  We are planning on holding these events again next year in May and June respectively.

Our regular monthly member meetings are also cancelled through July 1, 2020, and we will be rescheduling our speakers and presentations in the near future.

Thank you for your interest in roses,

Montine D. Ross and Alice Thomas
Co-chairs, Rose Fest 2020
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The "Ora Hopkins Award" this year is presented to, SANDI TINYKI!I!
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Jumping Worms
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